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Dear Mr Okorn,

Greater Hume Council’s Endorsed Comments — Response to Submission and
Amendment Reports — Glenellen Solar Farm

I refer to your emailed request for Council to provide comments on the Response to
Submission and Amendment Reports for the Glenellen Solar Farm which was received by
Council on 13 January 2023.

Council at its Ordinary Meeting on 15 February 2023 resolved to respond and indicate that
Council acknowledges the amendments which have been made to the development proposal
addresses Council’s concerns. Council no longer objects to the proposed development.
Council provides the following comments should the proposal be recommend for approval:

e For assessment by Council design plans are required for all road works nominated in
the Traffic Impact Assessment;

e A preconstruction dilapidation study of Ortlipp and Linder Roads is to be undertaken
to Councils satisfaction and these roads are both to be fully reinstated at the
proponents cost to preconstruction standards at the conclusion of the construction
phase;

e Under Section 138 of the Roads Act 1993 any works occurring within the road
reserve require the consent of the Council as the road authority;

e The traffic management plan stipulate that within the Jindera township there be no
heavy vehicle movements during school zone speed restriction times i.e 8-am — 9.30
am and 2.30 pm — 4 pm;

e No heavy vehicles are to be parked within Jindera Township during the school zone
speed restrictions times i.e 8-am — 9.30 am and 2.30 pm — 4 pm.

e The proponent is to schedule deliveries to avoid transporting material when school
bus routes are operating.



Should you wish to discuss this matter further please contact me on 0428 667 071 or via
email ckane@greaterhume.nsw.gov.au

Al

Colin Kane
Director Environment & Planning
GREATER HUME COUNCIL

17 February 2023



